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FROM THE INSIDE:
 THERE IS HOPE
By Board Chairman
Kent Threfall

    As the county corrections chaplain, I play an essential role to provide pastoral care and a ‘listening ear’ to people who may be in distress or who just need counseling.  Many of the people I serve may be emotionally and mentally incapable of making a rational judgment or who may have ‘malleable’ personalities.  It also means I provide support on issues such as bereavement, sexual assault, rape, indecency, deviance, trauma and countering extreme violence.
   I want to present to you the story of Matthew (not his real name), one of many Matthews I have worked with over the past 14 years.  Their story is no different today than it was 14 years ago.  Only faces have changed.  This Matthew has been institutionalized several times from his youth when his illegitimate father and mother disowned him to survive on his own.
Matthew was incarcerated at my facility for several felons.
   (continued on page 3)
CHURCH PRESENTATIONS
On Sunday, March 13, 2016, we were asked to speak at the Greenfield Covenant Church, one of our supporting churches.  Pastor Dan Osgood was our host and Dominiack Scarpa, an ex-offender, shared his testimony as to how the Lord has blessed his life since his release from prison.
On Sunday, March 20, we were asked to share about the work of CAM ministry at the First Baptist Church of Manchester, where John Cerrato is pastor.  Jordan La chance shared his testimony in such a powerful way that everyone who attended received a rich blessing from hearing him speak.

BIBLE STUDIES HELD IN NH PRISONS AND CAM OFFICE, CAM BOARD MEMBERS PARTICIPATING WEEKLY

Jean Metzger: MSU and North End House (Concord State Prison). She is accompanied by Virginia Adams.
Mike Grady and Paul Roussel: Valley Street Jail.
Mike Grady: Calumet House and Helping Hands.
Ken Threfall and Samson Duclair:: Brentwood Jail.
Jack Shuler, Mike Grady, Paul Roussel and Don Grosso: CAM Office.
Ron Menard: Sunday morning service at MSU.
David Grant: Nashua Rescue Mission.

PRISON VISITS
Once a month I visit inmates at Concord State Prison.  We receive requests directly from the men in their letters to CAM. We also get requests from chaplains, parents and counselors inside the walls.  It is critical that we meet inmates before they are released so that we may know of their needs and their spiritual state. Then we are more successful in helping them upon their release.  Only a totally committed personal relationship with Jesus can truly set them free spiritually and physically.
(Continued on page two)
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MY PERSONAL TESTIMONY
By Jordan Lachance

     I am a person in recovery.  I haven’t used drugs or alcohol since 2014.  I am very grateful I found Helping Hands at CAM headquarters.  I have lived here for a year now and it’s the best place I’ve been involved with.  It has helped me in many ways.
       I’m thankful for Christian Aftercare Ministry and my friendship with Paul Roussel, who I meet with weekly.
       I’ve been to jail, hospitals, homeless, and addicted to drugs and bad habits.  I lost the respect of my loved ones and I was unable to deal with the responsibilities of life and the emotions involved.
       I’ve been sober more than a year now.  I have accepted the Lord in my life and God has been my closest ally through all my battles and now all my victories.  I go to church every Sunday and keep my ears open to God every day.
       Although I still have life issues, I am truly blessed to be in the position I am today.  I work every day and stay busy.  The best thing that has happened as a result of accepting God is the people I have in my life today.  I live in a community of recovery and stay sober and on the right path through helping others in tough situations.  This is what keeps me going and is what God has asked of me.
~Jordan
(Continued from the Director on page one)
CORRECTION
 In The February 2016 CAM newsletter,  in error, I omitted First Congregational Church of Manchester as one of CAM’s clothing providers e.g. new winter coats, gloves etc. The staff and I are grateful for all donations.
~Paul







“All of you, clothe your-selves with humility toward one another, because God opposes the proud but gives grace to the humble.  Humble yourselves, therefore, under God’s mighty hand that He may life  you  up  in  due time.”  1 Peter 5b, &6 NIV
















   PLEASE PRAY ....... for the Holy Spirit to continue to move in the hearts of the men and women we contact in prison. 
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ANNUAL  CAM  DINNER  AND  FUNDRAISER
			DATE:	SATURDAY,  OCTOBER  8, 2016
				TIME:	6:00 P. M.
				PLACE:	First Congregational Church
						508 Union Street, Manchester, NH

				NO COST FOR  RESERVATIONS:
			A donation basket will be available at the door.

PLEASE NOTE:  DUE  TO  SEATING  CAPACITY  LIMITATIONS,  RESERVATIONS ARE  ESSENTIAL !   TO DO SO,  NOTIFY  PAUL  ROUSSEL  AT  CAM’S  OFFICE  BY OCTOBER 1, 2016.   Thank you.











(continued from page 1)   (Matthew) also had mental health and social issues.  When they were left untreated, it produced a split personality with irrational behavior.  It was challenging to see inside his hurt-filled heart.  I spent many hours helping him through his past.  Matthew wanted desperately to feel love and accepted.  What turned his life around was surrendering his life to Christ.  What a great day that was for him.  He now knew he was specially made and loved by God.  He grew as a new Believer and he loved to share his faith with others.  He was never ashamed to tell others about Jesus.
      Upon his release from my facility he would travel 30 plus miles just to attend my home church Sunday services.  There he was openly accepted for who he was and he appreciated feeling their love toward him.  Matthew also had many health issues besides his mental problems and one day he suddenly stopped attending church.  I learned that he had tragically died at age 46.  For other Matthews that struggle with this life in our facility, there is hope to be someday in the presence of the Lord.  
     The best part of my ministry is, I will be with all of those who trust Christ as their personal Savior forever in God’s glory.  Isaiah 61:1-2; Luke 4:18-19.                    ~ Kent
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TO ADDRESSEE  OR  CURRENT  RESIDENT:







URGENTLY NEEDED  DONATIONS:  MICROWAVES,  SMALL APARTMENT REFRIGERATORS,  COFFEE MAKERS,  WINTER CLOTHES,  SHOES,  SOCKS,  JEANS,  SLACKS, BOOTS,  POTS AND PANS.  FOR  INFORMATION,  PLEASE  CALL OUR OFFICE:  603-669-5090 . 


CHRISTIAN AFTERCARE MINISTRIES
Co-Laborers with the Church in ministry to ex-offenders since 1994
www.christianaftercare.com
Tax deductible donations may be made payable to Christian Aftercare Ministries at
50 Lowell St., Manchester, NH 03101
  Thank You
CAM UPDATE is 
issued tri-annually
Compiled by: 
Director/Editor
Paul Roussel
Prepared by:
Marjorie Frank
Mailed from:
Manchester, NH 

Office hours: Mon. & Wed. 8 a.m.-4 p.m.
Thursday: 2:30 – 6 p.m.
Phone: 603-669-5090


                           
   YOUR PRAYE                      Thank you for helping to meet our needs.




    NOTICE:   If you would like a CAM board member to visit your church or group to speak about this ministry, call Paul Roussel, Director,  to schedule a date.  Phone: (603) 669-5090.

Board Members: Paul Roussel, Mike Grady, Kent Threlfall, Jean Metzger, Jack Shuler, Sampson Duclair, Dave Grant, Ernie Kilman, Guy and Deb Torgensen, Don Grosso, Ron Menard.

